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MEMORANDUM 

 
TO:  Board of Directors, Massachusetts School Building Authority 
FROM: Maureen G. Valente, Chief Executive Officer 
  John K. McCarthy, Executive Director, Deputy Chief Executive Officer 
SUBJECT: Staff Recommendation for policy revisions to allow for auditorium and 

gymnasium spaces in excess of the MSBA Space Summary Guidelines at the 
district’s sole expense 

DATE:  November 2, 2016 
 
Based upon review of project data and discussions with the Board of Directors, staff is 
recommending a policy revision to the Massachusetts School Building Authority (the “MSBA”) 
space guidelines specifically for Auditorium and Gymnasium related spaces that are in excess of 
those included in the MSBA space summary guidelines.  
 
Background 
 
Based on project reviews in late fall 2015, the Board of Directors requested that staff provide 
information regarding the potential to revise the policies for space guidelines to allow for 
requests by districts for spaces in excess of the MSBA’s guidelines at the district’s sole expense.   
Staff presented an overview of current policies and practices at the March 16, 2016 Board of 
Directors meeting and followed with additional information regarding potential revisions at the 
March 30, 2016 Board of Directors meeting.    
 
Based on the discussions and input received from the Board members, staff has prepared a 
Potential Revised Policy, included as Attachment A, which will allow districts to include spaces 
in excess of the MSBA’s space summary guidelines at the district’s sole expense for two 
program areas:  auditorium and gymnasium.  Staff has received favorable feedback regarding 
this proposed revision to the MSBA’s policies, and as noted at the September 29, 2016 Board of 
Directors meeting and further reviewed at the October 19, 2016 Facilities Assessment 
Subcommittee meeting, staff have prepared this recommendation to revise the MSBA’s policy 
for the Board of Directors approval. 
  
Recommendation 
 
Specific details are set forth in Attachment A:  Potential Revised Policy – Auditorium and 
Gymnasium spaces above guidelines requested to support community use at district’s sole 
expense. 
 
Key features of the policy revision include: 
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 Areas in excess of the MSBA guidelines will be at the sole expense of the district; 

 Community support must be demonstrated prior to MSBA approval of a district’s 
proposed project scope and budget; 

 The MSBA will exclude from its grant the cost of the total gross square foot (“gsf”) 
above guidelines for these areas as shown below in the sample calculation. This amount 
will not change over the term of the grant even if the bids come in at a lower amount. 
 

 High Schools: 
o Upper limits on allowable nsf in excess of guidelines include: 

 The district may choose to build an auditorium in excess of MSBA 
guidelines, but no more than 13,300 net square foot (“nsf”) (based upon an 
upper limit of 1,000 seats).  The MSBA funding limit will vary depending 
on the agreed-upon design enrollment but will not exceed 10,400 nsf; and 

 The district may choose to build a gymnasium and related spaces in excess 
of MSBA guidelines, but in no event shall the gymnasium exceed 18,000 
nsf.  The MSBA will participate in a gymnasium of up to 12,000 nsf 
unless adjusted by the MSBA to increase teaching stations for enrollment 
and/or the educational plan.   

 

 Middle Schools/Elementary Schools: 
o Upper limits on allowable nsf in excess of guidelines include: 

 The district may choose to build an auditorium even though the MSBA 
space guidelines do not include an auditorium and no portion of the design 
and construction of an auditorium will be reimbursed, including the stage, 
regardless of whether the district chooses not to include a stage in its 
cafetorium or gymnasium.  If the district chooses to build an auditorium, 
the auditorium cannot be larger than 13,300 nsf; and 

 The district may choose to build a gymnasium and related spaces in excess 
of MSBA guidelines, but in no event shall the gymnasium itself exceed 
12,000 nsf.  The MSBA will participate in a gymnasium up to no more 
than 6,000 nsf, unless adjusted by the MSBA to increase teaching stations 
for enrollment and/or the education plan. 
 

 Sample Calculation for Auditorium space in a high school in excess of guidelines at the 
district’s sole expense: 
 

Total net square footage (nsf) requested by the District 13,300 nsf
Total nsf for Auditorium Category allowed as eligible by MSBA 
space guidelines 

10,400 nsf

Excess net square footage equals District request minus net 2,900 nsf
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square footage allowable by MSBA space guidelines  
Gross square foot (gsf) exclusion = Excess net square feet times 
the project’s grossing factor.  For illustration purposes, project’s 
sample grossing factor is 1.5 

2,900 nsf x 1.5 = 
4,350 gsf 

Total cost of exclusion = Gross square foot times the project’s 
total construction cost/square foot.  For illustration purposes, 
project’s total construction cost/square foot is $375 per square 
foot. 

4,350 gsf x $375/gsf 
= $1,631,250

Total cost of exclusion $1,631,250
 
Recommendation 
 
MSBA staff is recommending a policy revision to the MSBA space guidelines specifically for 
Auditorium and Gymnasium related spaces that are in excess of those included in the MSBA 
space summary guidelines.  This recommendation would be effective for districts that are 
approved to proceed into schematic design on or after January 1, 2017.  
 
 


